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ANNUAL MEMORIAL MASS & FALL GATHERING 
NOVEMBER 6, 2016-3PM 

Our Lady, Mother of the Church 
8701 W. Lawrence Avenue 

                                                                   Chicago, IL 60656 
 
Please join us on Sunday, November 6, 2016 as we gather for the 
Annual Memorial Mass with Reception following in Hayes Center. 
 
During this beautiful Mass we remember and pray for our deceased 
alumnae and faculty. As we read the names of alums who have died 
in the past year, those who wish, will be invited to light a candle in 
their memory. Take a look at the list of deceased alumnae. Why not 
come and join us in prayer on behalf of a classmate? 
 
Sister Bernadette Luecker and the Chicago Area Singers will lead 
us in prayerful song. 
 
Following the Mass we will move to Hayes Center for hospitality. 
All are invited to bring a favorite appetizer or dessert for everyone 
to enjoy.   
 
If you would like to participate in the Mass or assist in any way 
with hospitality, please contact Mary Grimes at 773-589-0275 or 
grimes.mary@att.net  
 
The church is located at 8701 W. Lawrence Avenue, Chicago, IL 
60656. Parking is convenient and there are no stairs. Family and 
friends are very welcome to attend this Mass which fulfills your 
Sunday obligation. 
 
Driving Directions:  If traveling via I90 exit at Cumberland South and proceed on Cumberland to Lawrence.  Turn right 
at Lawrence to 8701 W. Lawrence which is on the south side of the street at Oakview. Park in the north side parking lot.  
 

The Secular Franciscan Order 
 

Is God inviting you to walk in the footsteps of St. Francis of Assisi?  Do you want to fulfill your Christian life 
within the Franciscan Family?  Then the Secular Franciscan order is looking for you! 
 
The Secular Franciscan Order is a religious order within the Catholic Church open to diocesan clergy and to mar-
ried and single members of the laity.  Secular Franciscans work together in local fraternities to deepen their own 
spirituality and to strive to conform their lives more fully to the Gospel of Christ. 
 
If this appeals to you, please call Mary Hobbs at 847-207-3511 or Dale Blum ‘68 at 773-774-7779 for  more information.  St. 
Juliana Fraternity, SFO.  See www.ilsfo.org for complete fraternity listing. 

 
Chicago Area Singers 

 
The Chicago Area Singers are always looking for new members.  This is a choral group whose membership includes Sisters, Asso-
ciates, and Lay Women who are our musical friends, many of them Alvernia Alums.  We would love to have YOU join us! 
 
Rehearsals are on Friday evenings twice a month.  We meet from 7:30 PM to 9:00 PM at the Maryville Campus, in the area of Des 
Plaines River Road and Central Road in Des Plaines. 
 
There is no audition required. The choir typically sings four or five times a year, including the annual Alvernia Memorial Mass.  If 
you are interested, please contact:  Sister Bernadette Luecker, 414-426-6522, bmluecker@sbcglobal.net. 
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When notifying us of a deceased alum 
or relative, please provide the names 
of all alums who are related to the 
deceased and class years whenever 
possible.              
    Barbara Annoreno , 847-577-6259 
           oneronna@comcast.net 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR 
DECEASED. 
ALUMNAE: 
Stella Schultz Knorst ‘34 
Virginia Preglow Kerber ‘35 
Charlotte Fritz Suzzi ‘36 
Ruth Kirch Clarke ‘41 
Grace Ruettiman Kaepplinger ‘42 
Patricia Listman Clausen ‘43 
Patricia Lois Burg Christ ‘45 
Bernadine Skriba Genis ‘45 
Mary Joan Briscoe Class‘46 
Betty Lou Karzis Miller ‘46 
Joan Bauler Smith ‘47 
Mary Ann Lamsey Wysocki ‘47 
Nora Rocks Lewis ‘48 
Rosalie Kautenberger Venturini ‘48 
Joanne Nugoli O’Donovan ‘49 
Eileen Plunkett Heiselmann ‘49 
Shirley Rahlfs Papin’49 
Marian Mistrik Steger ‘50 
Marilyn Giblin O’Donnell ‘51 
Carol Bouffard Nelson ‘52 
Patricia Maul Brunicardi ‘53 
Patricia Utter Byrne ‘53 
Margaret Jarka Bukvich ‘54 
Karen Harwood Horcher ‘54 
Joanne Carlson McDowell ‘54 
Bernadette Krull Foernsler ‘55 
Barbara Stensland Shanahan ‘55 
Sister M. Alvernia (Adrienne) Hollis 
N.C.O.D. ‘55 
Victoria Nalli ‘55 
Carol Stann Drezen ‘56 
Barbara Annette Gregorek Guschelbauer 
‘56 
Mary Froelich Mueller ‘56 
Patricia Schiele Olson ‘57 
Camille Anne Grzeszkowlak Pudelek ‘57 
Joan Konieczka Sitarz ‘57 
Margaret Heimberger Sumonka ‘57 
Cynthia Wales Galiga ‘59 
Elaine Bonk Schultz ‘60 
Denise Brodie Carr ‘60 
Rita Pfaller  Corrigan ‘61 
Sharon Jerling Myers ‘61 
Mary Mueller Winget ‘61 
Charlotte Antognoli Macaluso ‘62 
Kathleen Lydon Schneider ‘62 
Margaret Beauchamp ‘63 
Kathie Corcoran ‘63 
Pat Schneider Jakoszewski ‘65 
Irene Schultz Lowenstrom ‘65 
Pat Teske Walters ‘65 
Irene Ptyka Mattison ‘67 
Anne Joelle Lonigro ‘67 
Jorjean Fina Schwalbe ‘67 (Oct 1990) 
Patsy Munroe ‘67 (Sept 1991) 
Sue Wierzbicki Kalis ‘71 
 
HUSBAND OF 
Irene Romanowski Baldauf ‘52 
Barbara Pfeiffer Ruppert ‘52 
Patti Degnan DiSilvio ‘59 
Lea Mielke Haronik ‘60 
Diane Yanule Roth ‘61 

Nancy Romano Carter ‘62 
Mary Beth Renz Porucznik ‘64 
Maureen McCarthy Hellman Ely ‘66 
Lois Weiler Defilice ‘68 
Pat Rizzo Cicero ‘70 
Margie Mannion Garcia ‘87 
 
MOTHER OF 
Donna Meilinger Schuh ‘61 
Maryellen Pickens McCants ‘61 
Pat Dillon Kelly ‘63 
Sandy Balousek DeFrancisco ‘65 
Barbara Dillon ‘66 
Joanne Barbaria Johnson ‘66 
Marilyn Krenos Przywara ‘66 
Judith Kabza Pritzen ‘71 
Suznne Mrugacz Humbert ‘72 
Susan Krenos Chimerofsky ‘73 
Debbie Hauser Lapi ‘73 
Sharon McDonald Danielczyk ‘73 
Sandra Ann McDonald ‘77 
Brenna Ruiz ‘85 
Yvette Dukes Blue ‘89 
 
FATHER OF 
Mary Olson ‘65 
Patricia Olson Desire ‘67 
Christine Olson Krzystofczyk ‘68 
Sue Henehan-Lally ‘78 
 
STEPFATHER OF 
Margaret Kerley Gordy ‘78 
 
SISTER OF 
Late Ritz Fritz Gergen ‘32 
Lorraine Kirch Baron ‘47 
Barbara Pfeiffer Ruppert ‘52 
Harriet Karzis Potempa ‘52 
Barbara Brodie ‘53 
Late udith Olinger Weidmaier ‘54 
Patricia Brodie Kaiser ‘55 
Late Cathleen Carlson Giustino ‘55 
Carole Utter Busch ‘55 
Sandra Schultz Pecoraro ‘56 
Barbara Pfaller Marchok ‘57 
Jeanette Olinger Graham ‘57 
Grace Jarka ‘58 
Jane Olinger Kennedy ‘59 
Louise Jarka Tesinsky ‘61 
Mary Heffernan Sieger ‘61 
Karen Heffernan ‘63 
Mary Phyllis Schultz Daniels ‘63 
 
SISTER IN LAW OF 
Late Mary O’Malley Kirch ‘46 
Late Elaine Bonk Schultz ‘60 
Sandi Olson Spapperi ‘61 
Late Irene Schultz Lowenstrom ‘65 
 
DAUGHTER OF 
Pearl Grabow Nagler ‘61 
 
AUNT OF 
Julie Matts Stuber ‘74 
 
 

BROTHER OF 
Marie Krohn Ryan ‘49 
Dorothy Krohn Smith ‘49 
Alyce Brill Martinez ‘49 
Delores Sasenick Smagatz ‘51 
Mary Joan Mohr Sanders ‘51 
Late Margarete Baldauf Bencinvenga ‘52 
Barbara Pfeiffer Ruppert ‘52 
Diane Jenkinson Gavin ‘60 
Kathy Bunce ‘75 
 
BROTHER IN LAW OF 
Mary Mielke Krippner ‘58 
Judy Degnan DeAngelo ‘60 
Patricia Mielke Christenson ‘63 
Susan Mielke Kitz ‘66 
Margaret Degnan Gustafson ‘67 
Dorothy Degnan Pecak ‘70 
Mary Degnan Neal ‘71 
Debra Rizzo Dembrowski ‘72 
Laura Degnan Garrity ‘76 
Katie Degnan Rodwell ‘77 
Monica Degnan Hobler ‘79 
 
SON OF 
Marie Moritz Losey ‘61 
Audry Shaw Reed ‘86 
 
GRANDSON OF 
Bobbi Luecker Philipp ‘59 
Donna Eder Walsh ‘70 
 
NEPHEW OF 
Mary Therese Luecker Schaefer ‘47 
Dolores Luecker Steffens ‘48 
Carolyn Luecker Stancil ‘50 
Claire Zelenka Powers ‘50 
Mary Zelenka ‘51 
Sister Bernadette Luecker ‘55 
 
FACULTY AND FRIENDS 
Lolita Finnell—worked in the office at 
Alvernia in the 1970’s.   
 
 
 
 
Correction: 
Incorrectly stated in last Alvernia Alive 
that the son of Marie Nachman ‘73 had 
died.   It should have read son of Sharon 
McDonald Danielczyk ‘73(Scott F. Pe-
ters died in a car accident 6-15-95) 
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MEMORIALS AND DONATIONS  
 

In memory of Charlotte Fritz Suzzi ‘36, a donation of  $1100.00 by Barbara Geiger 
 

In memory of Sister Mary Austin Doherty OSF, a donation of $30.00 by Dorothy Schmugge Durkin ‘45 
 

In memory of my dear husband, Bill Baldauf, a donation of $50.00 by Irene Romanowski Baldauf ‘52 
 

In memory of Sister Maristella, a donation of $50.00 by Diane Conroy Kirschner ‘53 
 

In memory of  Patricia Utter Byrne, ‘53, a donation of $50.00 by her sister Carole Utter Busch ‘55 
 

In memory of Margaret Heimberger Sumonka ‘57, a donation of $200.00 by Marilyn Prost Sullivan ‘57 
 

In memory of friend and classmate, Patricia Happs Palmer ‘56, a donation of $50.00  
by Patricia Gallagher Schneider ‘56 

 
In honor of the Wisser Family, a donation of $50.00 by Carol Wisser Morris ‘59 

 
In memory of my sister, Mary (Peg) McGrath ‘47, a donation of $500.00 by Kathy McGrath McDermott ‘60 

 
In honor of my children with wishes for Good Health, a donation of $50.00 by Jeanette Sarat Shust ‘62 

 
In memory of my husband, Michael A. Pruchnicki, a donation of $25.00 by Carol Lynn Bashe Pruchnicki ‘65 

 
In memory of Michael & Marian Parise, a donation of $50.00 by Michelle Parise Spanos ‘66 

 
In memory of Joan Stroner, a donation of $50.00 by Michelle Parise Spanos ‘66 

 
In honor of the birth of my new grandson, John Francis Lake, a donation of $100.00 by Linda Jacobson Payne ‘66 

 
In memory of my parents, Lee & Shirley DiAgostino and brother Leo,  

a donation of $100.00 by Anna DiAgostino Duerr ‘71 
 

**************************************************************** 
 

 
 
Donations to SSSF 
Alvernia Alumnae Association:                   $30,000.00 
   Donated by the following:                            3,715.00 
Mary Jean Crowe Kleisner ‘50 
Barbara Mueller ‘51 
Corrine Snow ‘52 
Judith Sohm ‘56 
Rochelle Wells Wilson ‘56 
Marie Schamberger ‘56 
Carol Ann Schmidt Goeden ‘61 
Patricia Mellberg Wright ‘65 
Dolores Center Holmson ‘66 
Maureen McClowry Murphy ‘67 
Betty Baumgartner Bergeron ‘68 
    Class Years not provided for the donors below: 
Mary Altieri 
Diane F. Beaudry 
Heidi M. Fields 
Richard A. Kirsch 
Carol A. Kron 
Clare McCain 
Mary J. Sanders 
Joan B. Shrout 
Pamela A. Sondag 
Margaret Talsky 
Kathy L. Walter 
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  **Omission  -  In Kind Donations 
 
          ‘60 Cathy Biedron Eckart 



       9 

UPCOMING REUNIONS 

 
Class of 1942—75th Reunion—Celebrating at the April 2, 2017 Annual Luncheon. Class Rep Irene Hochstetter 

Barry 847-540-6490 
 

Class of 1947—70th Reunion—Celebrating at the April 2 2017 Annual Luncheon. Class Rep  Mary Therese 

Luecker Schaefer 773-777-7108 
 

Class of 1952—65th Reunion— Celebrating at the April 2, 2017 Annual Luncheon. Class Rep Arlene Plash 

Muench 773-282-9639, rgmuench@sbcglobal.net                    See Page 20 
 

Class of 1957—60th Reunion—Celebrating at the April 2, 2017 Annual Luncheon, Class Rep  Jeanne Marie 

Friedrichs Roller 847-439-3570, jmroller@att.net                    See Page 20 
 

Class of 1962—55th Reunion—Celebrating at the April 2, 2017 Annual Luncheon, Class Rep Marcy Hammes 

Mueler 847-635-5668, mommules@aol. 
 

Class of 1967—50th Reunion—Celebrating at the April 2, 2017 Annual Luncheon. Class Rep Cheryl Gie-

larowski Lange Thomson, CherylThomsonAZ@aol.com 
 

Class of 1972—45th Reunion—Celebrating at the April 2, 2017 Annual Luncheon. Class Rep Linda Herbes In-

dia 847-945-2884, lindaindia@comcast.net 
 

Class of 1977—40th Reunion—Celebrating at the April 2, 2017 Annual Luncheon, Class Rep Barbara Mizera 

Petrowski, 847-698-0997, bpetrow@ix.netcom.com        

Class of 1982—35th Reunion—Celebrating at the April 2, 2017 Annual Luncheon, Class Rep Dawn Keeley Healy 

773-774-4873, dawnhealy@ymail.com 
 
Class of 1987—30th Reunion—Celebrating at the April 2, 2017 Annual Luncheon, Class Rep Michelle Bourril-

ion Frait 773-478-4071, frait@sbcglobal.net 
 

Class Reps are not responsible for class reunions but should be contacted for/with 
 information regarding reunions. 

 

Reunion Chairpersons—Please let Barbara Annoreno (847-577-6259 or oneronna@comcast.net) know if you re-

quire anything additional for your reunion class the day of the luncheon.  Items such as display tables, easels etc. must 
be reserved prior to the luncheon.   
 
There will be a photographer at the luncheon to take group pictures.  Be prepared to pay for your picture order that day. 
Orders and payment must be given to the photographer the day of the luncheon. Thank you! 
 
 
Note:  You can also advertise your reunions on our website.  Contact our webmaster Barbara Petrowski.  See inside 
cover of this newsletter for contact info.  Our website is www.alverniaalumnae.org. 

 

Let’s have a great turn-out from the Class of '77 at the annual luncheon, Sunday, April 2, 2017 to celebrate the 
40th anniversary of our  graduation from Alvernia.  Get your  fr iends together  and join us for  a fun-filled 
afternoon sharing old memories and making new ones.  Hope to see you there! 
 
Find us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/#!/groups/alverniachicago or on the Alvernia Alumnae 

Assn website: http://www.alverniaalumnae.org 

Let’s Celebrate! 



CLASS NEWS 
 
Class of 1951—I have found the place for our class to have a mini Reunion.  Monastero’s on Devon, just east of Pulaski in Chica-

go, has a wonderful buffet and other selections are excellent too. If interested, please contact your class rep Ann Kerrigan Touhy, 
847-647-8309 or ann-tuohy@sbcglobal.net 
 
Congratulations to Delores Sasenick Smagatz who recently welcomed  her 11th great granddaughter!   
 

Class of 1955 
The Class of 1955 is planning a **SPECIAL”” party for our 80th at both the luncheon and our Birthday Celebration in 
October 2017. Come and join our other class Octogenarians and celebrate the day!    Pat Kimberley 773-889-8985 
rkimberley@prodigy.net. 
 

Class of 1961 
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Don’t Miss Out! 

We had fair representation at our tables this year with 20 classmates gathered to enjoy good company and a fun time.  Even though 
it has been 55 years since graduation we all felt the comradery of those days and wish we had more time to talk among ourselves.  
Everyone participated in the raffles, enjoyed the food and drink, and congratulated both Julie Smith Gopon for winning a drawing 
and Carol Leonard Bullis for winning TWO drawings.  We thank Julie for providing lovely balloons to highlight our tables. Each 
attendee received a reduced size Alvernia Class of 1961 Graduation Photo and a list of classmates. 
 
Attending Sunday were:  Peggy Anderson Smykowski, Kathy Flemming Rein, Barbara Godzich Peters, Betty Grudzien, Carol Gu-
ligowski Glanz, Mary Heffernan Sieger, Betty Heraty Pellikan, Mary Ann Lasiewicz Manderscheid, Nancy Lauer Morrison, Carol 
Leonard Bullis, Kathleen Madden Bonick, Donna Meilinger Schuh, Patricia O’Neil Kerrigan, Janet Pedersen Rutkowski, 
Maryellen Pickens McCants, Jeanette Sarat Shust, Julie Smith Gopon, Judy Wagner Zlatic, Patricia Weber Dziedzic, and Diane 
Yanule Roth.  Kttti Schaefers Miller made a reservation but had to take her new puppy to have emergency surgery.  She is looking 
forward to next year’s luncheon which is on Sunday, April 2, 2017. 
 
Our annual October Class of ‘61 lunch will be Sunday, October 23, 2016.  Notes will be out in the Spring Newsletter.  Information 
for our 2017 lunch will be sent via email as soon as they are finalized. 
 
We had a great response to the survey I sent out in April, which was shared via email with the class.  Please keep in touch with 
Peggy if you move or change your phone number or email address.  Looking forward to seeing you next year. 

Barb Godzich, Pat Weber, Kathy 
Janet Pedersen, Carol Guligowski 

Jeanette Sarat, Donna Meilinger  

Donna Meilinger, Mary Ann Lasiewicz, 
Pat Weber, Pat O’Neil, Kathy Madden, 
Diane Yanule 

Maryellen Pickens, Peggy An-
derson, Nancy Lauer 

Judy Wagner, Mary Heffernan, 
Julie Smith 
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Standing: Betty Heraty, Carol Leonard, Carol Guligowski, Janet Pederson, Barbara Godzich, Julie Smith Gopon, Nancy Lauer, 
Mary Ann Lasiewicz, Donna Meilinger, Diane Yanule, Kathy Madden, Betty Grudzien Judy Wagner 
Seated:  Maryellen Pickens, Pat Weber, Jeanette Sarat, Peggy Anderson, Pat O’Neil, Kathy Flemming, Mary Heffernan 

Betty Heraty 
Donna Meilinger 

Carol Leonard 
Judy Wagner 

 
ALVERNIA CLASS 1966 CELEBRATES 50th REUNION 

 

Thank you ever so much for the attendance of 75 of our classmates for our 50th Reunion on April 17, 2016. It was 
great to be together and as always the Annual Alvernia Luncheon was planned and accomplished with excellence.  
 
Many thanks to the 110 of our classmates who sent in their reunion fee, which helped the committee pay all of our bills 
and especially to present you with some wonderful keepsakes of our 50th reunion.  
 
To those who attended the reunion and received their keepsakes but have forgotten to send in the $20 reunion fee, it’s 
not too late. We intend  to make a contribution from our class to the SSSF so everyone’s fee is important.  Please mail 
to me at the following address:  Susan Mindak Ellinger, 6116 N. Nettleton Avenue, Chicago, IL 60631. 
 
Our final donation to the retired SSSF is not known at this time, however we will have an accurate account for the Al-
vernia Alive Winter/Spring Newsletter. By now all those who could not attend our  reunion, and gave to our  re-
union fund, should have received their keepsakes via UPS. 
 
Thank you for your support, friendships old and new, and for being the great Class of 1966 that you are. 
 
50th Reunion Committee—Sally Broska Carter, Jacki DeNicolo McKay, Julie Feddor, Susan Mindak Ellinger 
 
Please update any changes of contact information such as email, phone, address, name to Class Rep Susan Mindak El-
linger@sellinger9@aol.com.          (Class Picture on Page 14) 

Gather the People 
Share the  Bread 
Tell the Stories 
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SNIPPETS 
 
Lolita Finnell died in October  of 2015 at 
the age of 99.  She worked in the office at 
Alvernia in the 1970s, and had lived in her 
home on Ridgeway for 90 years. She still had friends and ac-
quaintances from her time at Alvernia right up until the end, and  
enjoyed receiving Alvernia Alive.  (Submitted by her son, Paul 
Finnell) 
 
The Late Virginia Preglow Kerber ‘35 died at the age of 97 in 
February 2015.  Her daughter, Janice, wrote that her mother 
always spoke fondly of her days at Alvernia, and especially of 
some of her teachers, whom she always kept in her prayers. 
 
Irene Hochstetter Barry ‘42, Hawthorn Woods, IL, “The 
party was even better than last year’s.  Moving to the Cotillion 
was a great move.  Even though no one else from my class was 
there, I loved being with the younger gals!  I actually knew their 
sisters and they heard of my sisters.  Can’t beat Alvernia for 
their continuity. Thank you for all you do. God willing I’ll be 
there again next year.” 
 
Jeanine Kuczma James ‘49, Georgia, Alvernia Alumnae 
Assn “Wonder Women” - you all do such a grand job with the 
annual newsletter and luncheon.  I have attended many over the 
years, but not this year due to health issues. I love living in 
Georgia but wish it was closer to Illinois. 
 
Mary Mohr Sanders ‘51, Naples, FL, My brother , the late 
Edward Michael Mohr (affectionately nicknamed Mickey or  
Mick) was a newsboy in our class play Port of Chicago in 1951. 
He loved being in the play and seeing all my friends. 
 
Elizabeth Schiffli Murphy ‘51, Evergreen Park IL—I appre-
ciate receiving our Alvernia Alive issues. I am on the south side 
of Chicago (for almost 61 years) and rarely get up to the north 
side or suburbs where most of my classmates reside. 
 
Thank you to all who keep this going, and I really look forward 
to all the news. 
 
Sister Bernadette Luecker ‘55, Milwaukee, WI—
Congratulations on your 60th Jubilee as a School Sister of St. 
Francis. 
 
Sisters Susan Schell Cargill ‘59, 
Addison, IL and Nancy Schell 
Schultz ‘64, Morton Grove, IL  
with their husbands had an out-
standing time on a Viking River 
Cruise on the Rhine River last 
year.  It was so good that this past 
June Susan and Nancy went on a 
Viking Danube Cruise by them-
selves!  On the last day, a fellow 
passenger remarked, “I’ve been 
watching you and you two have 
really bonded.  Tell me, have you 
known each other long?”   
 
It was a memorable ending to an-
other fantastic trip! 
 

Bettyann Giunta Hamilton, ‘63, Sarasota, FL, On January 
31, 2016, nine classmates of ‘63 had a luncheon for the third 
consecutive year in Sarasota, Florida.  There is a cluster group 
from the Alvernia Class of ‘63 that lives, winters or vacations in 
Florida.  We meet for lunch at Marina Jack Restaurant in Sara-
sota, Florida from 11:30 AM to 2:00 PM for lunch.  We enjoy 
ourselves so much and plan to SAVE THE DATE each year on 
the last Saturday in January, same place, same time. If you plan 
to be near Sarasota on that date in 2017, contact Bettyann Giun-
ta Hamilton at bettyannhamilton@yahoo.com. 

 
Mary Heffernan Sieger ‘61, Houston, TX, My late older  sis-
ter June Heffernan, was loved by Sisters Seneca and Pacifica. 
(neither my sister Karen nor I could ever figure that one out)  
Until the day that the two nuns were unable to travel my sisters 
June and Patt took them everywhere. The nuns loved going to 
‘fancy and expensive’ restaurants.  I thought it was funny but 
June and Patt loved them right back and took them wherever 
they wanted to go. (June was not an Alvernia alum.) 
 
Pat Polowy Somogyi ‘68, Chicago, IL  Thought I’d share a 
picture of ten of the ‘girls’ from the Class of 1968, in boas and 
tiaras, downtown at Water Tower Place seeing a play called 
Disenchanted.  Our class does so many things together and 
enjoys every minute of each other!  Thanks Alvernia! 

 

L to R  Sandra Sansone Brennan, Bettyann Giunta Hamilton, 
Jane Smessaert Murrell, Patricia Azzaline Wharry, 
Christine Tischler Friedrich, Joanne Eannarino Melville, 
Jeanette Brown Liotta, Mary Beth Wasmund Johnson, 
Front:  Marilyn Reminiec Lundquist 

Donna Cargola, Marie Weinsenberg, Pat Downes, 
Lois Weiler, Renee Neve, Mary Hojnacki, Pat 
Polowy, Betty Scott, Sue Cory, Pat Scanlon 
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Class of 1956 

Class of 1961 

Class of 1965 
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Class of 1966 

  Class of 1968 

Class of 1971 
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Class of 1976 

Class of 1981 

     Save the Date 
25th Annual Alvernia  

Alumnae 
Luncheon 

April 2, 2017 

Linda Jacobson Payme ‘66, Brooklyn Park, MN   Sent the following  poem about the type of fr iend she found at 
Alvernia,  Linda could not attend the 50th Class Reunion but wished everyone a Happy 50th Year! 
 

 
If there’s someone you can talk to, someone no one can replace, 

If there’s someone you can laugh with til the tears run down your face… 
If there’s someone you can turn to when you need a helping hand, 

If there’s someone you can count on to advise and understand 
If there’s someone you can sit with and need not say a word, 

If there’s someone you can trust to keep each confidence she’s heard, 
If there’s someone you think more of as each year comes to an end, 

You’re a very luck person for you’ve found a special friend! 
…..  

Items imprinted with Alvernia Alumnae Association are available. 
 
Car cups, totes, power paks, crosses and sanitizers make a great gift 
for yourself or an Alvernia friend!. 
 
These items are always available for sale at the annual luncheons or, 
if requested, can be purchased at the Memorial Mass. 
 
Also remember that the SSSF have Mass Cards for all occasions.  
Donation is not sent in until the card is used. 
 
Questions—call Barbara Annoreno 847-577-6259 or email 
oneronna@comcast.net 
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Gather the People, Share the Bread, Tell the Stories! 
 
Our 24th Annual Luncheon was another success with 560 reservations and 537 in attendance!  We gathered togeth-
er at the beautiful Cotillion, shared the bread and told our stories.  It’s always nice to see the reunion groups so hap-
py to be together. Deacon Sonny Annoreno led us in prayer before our meal. 
 
Thank you so much to Carol Carson Di Leonardi,’59, Cathy Biedron Eckart ‘60 and Mary Grimes ’65  for designing the beautiful 
centerpieces. The baskets of bread with a plant looked lovely on the table and the theme they chose was so appropriate for our event. 
It’s always an undertaking to assemble over 60 centerpieces and all those who helped that day were appreciated too! 
 
Special thanks to Diane Anstett Breman ‘65 for her help with shopping and preparing the raffle baskets and to the following alums 
who wrapped them and transported them to the Cotillion from the Annoreno living room. Pat Feeney Kimberley ‘55, Mary Ann Ulm 
Rosso ‘55, Alberta Matulis ‘60, Joann Lewandowski ‘60, Sharon Watt Scesniak ‘60, Eileen Lowery ‘71.  Pat’s daughter and 
Mary Ann’s grandson also helped  that day, which was appreciated by Sonny Annoreno. Of course Pat Grimes ’69 and Judy 
Skotzko ’71 are busy throughout the year with reservations, donations and directory updating.   Our Board Members are very grateful 
for each and every alum  and for the Sisters who volunteers the day of the luncheon with registration, selling raffle tickets and getting 
the prizes to the winners. So many of you have volunteered for years and we thank you so much! 
 
Many alums went home with beautiful prizes.  The quality of the prizes is all due to the generosity of you—our alums. who donate 
cash and prizes.  Pictures of the 2016 luncheon can be found on pages  10-15, and pages 17-20.  Mark your calendar now for our 

25th Luncheon on April 2, 2017. 
 
Sister Kate, our  moderator , spoke to us with the following words:  
 

Dear Women of Alvernia, 
 

It is in the spirit of Franciscan JOY and GRATITUDE that I come before you, once again, to tell you how blessed I am to have been 
chosen as moderator of the Alvernia Alumnae Association by our, your, dearly loved Sister Vitalis.  It is a privilege to be with you 
and to hear over and over again how you have been blessed by the School Sisters of St. Francis.  It is we who have been blessed in 
untold ways through your care, your love, your support and your prayer. 
 
I extend sincere gratitude to the Board of Directors and Class Reps who work tirelessly throughout the year on your behalf.  
 
Our International and Provincial leadership teams, who are not available to join us today, extend their sincere gratitude for all your 
care and support for our retired Sisters.  They, along with every School Sister of St. Francis want you to know how much we cherish 
your gifts on their behalf totaling $3,306,707 as of this April through individual gifts, Class Reunions, the Annual Luncheons, annual 
bequests from those who have so lovingly and generously remembered us in their will/estate and your support in our Circle of Prayer 
Memorial Cards. 
 
We wish YOU many blessings and hold YOU in prayer, as together we live the call of St. Francis to be instruments of peace and jus-
tice.  God loves you and so do we! 
******************************************************************************************************** 
And finally, a beautiful note was received which sums up what the luncheon is all about.  Please enjoy reading the following: 
 

To:  Pat Grimes, Barbara Annoreno, The committee for the Annual Luncheon April 17, 2016, the many helpers, and Julie Fed-
dor, Susan Ellinger and the 50th Reunion Committee…… 
 

“You did a very good job!  The Luncheon was a huge success.   
Over 560 alumnae walked the halls of their memories. 

Hearts swelled seeing the smiles of so many who shared the spirit of Alvernia High School. 
The embrace of a classmate...see how life has touched us all.   
yet, in their eyes, for a brief moment, we go back in time.   

The dreams—the energy—the hopes.   
Now, shared, as well shaped life stories.” 

 
                                                                                                   Gratefully, Mary Beth Klebba ‘63 and Mary Miller Hodui ‘66 
 

                       Student Years pass quickly, our school days soon are through,  
but thy will live as we remember the happiest days we knew. 



 24th Annual Luncheon—April 17, 2016 
 
 

Platinum Prize Winners 
 
#1  9th Period:  The Buffalo 
(watercolor by Clo Leska Lillig ‘65, to left in picture)  - Patricia Preusser Rutz ‘65 
 
#2  Samsung 40” Smart LED TV—Peggy Tully ‘50 
 
#3 Breakfast Basket  
(Donated by the Breakfast Club, Class of 1969) - Linda Noreen Michaels ‘66 
 
#4 Shark Navigator Vacuum & Hand Vac—Mary Dalton Uccello ‘55 
 
#5 “Downton Abbey” (Included Tea for Two at the Drake, DVDs  
and assorted food items) - Susan Schell Cargill ‘59 accepted by 
Jean Tumino LaMantia ‘59 
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            #2 

     #3 

             #4 
            #5 

      
 

Save the Date! 
25th  

Alumnae 
Luncheon         

 April 2, 2017 
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Gather Together, 

     
 Share the Bread 

           
Tell the Stories 



          Let’s Celebrate! 

     20 

 

************************************************************************************** 
CLASS REUNION NEWS 
Class of 1952 
On April 2, 2017, the Alvernia High School Class of 1952 will be celebrating our  65 year reunion at The Cotillion in Palatine, 
Illinois.  Mark your calendars so we can make our reunion a memorable one.  Any questions or suggestions, please call Arlene Plash 
Muench @773-282-9639, gmuench@sbcglobal.net. 
 

Greetings, Class of 1957! 
We’re looking forward to seeing you at the luncheon on April 2nd, 2017 at the Cotillion in Palatine.  Please note that this will be our 
60th reunion.  I have no plans for  any activities other  than the luncheon.  We’ve missed seeing many of you lately, so please try 
to attend next April.  If anyone wishes to be in charge of other plans, just let me know.  Otherwise, it would be nice to see as many of 
you as possible, 'cause we "ain't" gettin' any younger, ya hear?  So do come and join us.                           

Have you moved?  Are you moving soon?  Or, do you know an alumna who is not receiving our semi-annual newsletter 
and would like to? The Post Office does not forward bulk mail and sometimes we do not know that you have moved.  And, 
if you have changed your phone or email,  last name, please use the form below for those updates. 
 
Fill in the information below (please print) and mail or email to: 
Judy Skotzko—jskotzko@sbcglobal.net 
5306 W. Carmen Avenue 
Chicago, IL 60630-2224 
 
First Name__________________________Maiden Name__________________Last Name___________________ 
 
Address________________________________________________________Class______________ 
 
City_____________________________________State___________________Zip__________________ 
 
Telephone____________________________________email__________________________________ 
 

 



IRA Qualified Charitable Distribution 
 

Congress has passed the law that allows Qualified Charitable Distributions (QCD) directly to qualified charities permanently, each 
and every year! 
 
Under the QCD, you can elect to make a distribution directly from your IRA to the School Sisters of St. Francis, and no income tax-
es are due because we are a tax-exempt  charity. 
 
A QCD is an especially attractive option because: 

 It satisfies your required minimum distribution 

 You can give more than your required minimum distribution—up to a limit of $100,000. 

 No tax is due on the distribution (subject to a $100,000 limit). 

 The money is immediately available to us to support the programs and work most important to you. 
 
Suppose you want to make a $10,0000 gift, and you are also required to take a $10,000 IRA distribution.  If you take the IRA distri-
bution and then make a cash gift, your total “out of pocket” cost is $10,000 because any deduction you could take for the cash gift 
(assuming you itemize for federal taxes) will be offset ty the tax due on the distribution.  However, if you make your gift by direct-
ing your RMD to us as a QCD, you pay no tax on the distribution. 
 
The QCD is also valuable to donors who do not itemize their tax return.  With a qualified charitable distribution of an RMD, you can 
make a meaningful gift and pay no taxes on the required minimum distribution. 
 
Making a gift to the School Sisters of St. Francis through a QCD is as easy as contacting the custodian of your IRA account and re-
questing the Qualified Charitable Distribution,  Your custodian will help you complete the simple transfer of funds.  Please notify us 
as well.   
 
Pamela L. Mueller, Director of Mission Advancement, School Sisters of St. Francis, 1501 S. Layton Blvd, Milwaukee, WI 
53215, 414-385-5338, pmueller@sssf.org. 
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October 16, 2016 
 

 Pancake Breakfast and Fall Festival  
All proceeds benefit School Sisters of St. Francis retirement and ministry needs. 

 St. Joseph Center, 1501 S. Layton Blvd (27th and Greenfield Avenue), Milwaukee.  
 

All you can eat Pancakes served from 8:30 a.m.—11:30 a.m. 
50/50 Raffle, Silent Auction, Homemade bakery, crafts, gifts, imports. 

Mass in St. Joseph Chapel—9 a.m. 
www.sssf.org for more information.   Call 414-384-3334 

 
Mary Ann Brooks Rees ‘61, Towson, MD 
 
 
Sister Sandra Smithson, r emembered by many as Sister Maria Crucis, is still minister ing in Nashville, TN at the age of 90!   
 
She  is having a fund raiser to provide materials for an after school outreach program focused on literacy and evangelization. 
$200.00 provides materials for a child for a year. 
 
For those who might like to help with a donation in any amount her address is 951 Windrowe Drive, Nashville, TN 37205 
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